Florida Department of
Environmental Protection

Memorandum
TO: Clair Fancy
FROM:  Scott M. Sheplak /8T
DATE: June 11, 2001
Re: Intent package for Permit No.: 0570040-012-AC

Tampa Electric Company (TECO)
F. J. Gannon Station

Permit Clock: Today is ARMS Day 81
Day 90: June 19, 2001

The requested modification is to allow TECO the flexibility to burn Wood
Derived Fuel (WDF)/coal blends in Units 1, 2, and 4 in accordance with the same
conditions specified by Permit No. 0570040-011-AC. The maximum WDF allowed to be
burned at the station does not change. When firing WDF, emissions of SO, and NO,

decrease.

Additional information was requested and a satisfactory response received March

21, 2001.

I recommend that this Intent to Issue be sent out as attached.



